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Update 2 –  March 2006
This newsletter is for all principals, RTLB, and those in schools who are involved in work with Resource Teachers: Learning and Behaviour Project (RTLB). 

The major outcome for the RTLB Project is the sustainable delivery and ongoing improvement of the RTLB service, founded upon a common standard of evidence-based good practice. 
The National Project Team, in collaboration with the sector, will design and implement a range of initiatives to support the provision of an effective, sustainable, high quality RTLB service within and across all clusters. 
The Sector Reference Group, comprised of representatives from New Zealand School Trustees Association (NZSTA), New Zealand Principals’ Federation (NZPF), New Zealand Educational Institute (NZEI), Secondary Principals’ New Zealand (SPANZ), New Zealand Secondary Principals’ Council (NZSPC), Post Primary Teachers Association (PPTA), New Zealand Resource Teachers: Learning Behaviour Association (NZRTLBA), Te Akatea, Ministry Pasifika Advisory Group (PAG), RTLB Training Consortium, and a parent representative, met again on 13 and 14 March 2006.  The Sector Reference Group is currently focusing on Governance and Management of RTLB and in particular, the RTLB role, cluster size and framework, operational documents, cluster self-review, reporting requirements and induction processes for new employing principals and new RTLB.  Sector Reference Group representatives will be informing and consulting with their organisation’s members in the months ahead.

The National Project Team is grateful to all clusters who have shared samples of their operational documents. There is a wealth of examples of good governance, management and practice on which to build a sustainable and effective RTLB service nationwide.

Four Sector Project Teams have had their initial meetings over the past couple of months, have scoped their work and are beginning to draft recommendations for the following strands of the project:

· Performance Management
· Working in Secondary Schools
· Improving outcomes for Māori students
· Professional Practice
A Project Team focusing on Improving Outcomes for Pasifika students will soon be formed.

The RTLB website is now set up on TKI.  It is now possible to access all RTLB relevant information from this one site http://www.tki.org.nz/r/governance/rtlb/  This includes the RTLB Guidelines, annual  reporting forms, updates from the Ministry, ‘Frequently asked Questions’, and links to resources, reports and research.  It is hoped that principals and RTLB will find this site a useful source of relevant information for RTLB governance, management and practice.
The National Project Team welcomes your feedback which can be sent to rtlb.project@minedu.govt.nz 
Resource Teachers: Learning and Behaviour Project


Nou te rourou, naku te rourou, ka ora ai te iwi
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